BEAINS DE P

BEAMS

Bible Education and Missionary Service P.O. Box 10200 • 15444 Duckworth Road • Gulfport, MS 39505-0200

Phone (228) 832-1096 • Email: office@beamsbibles.com Dr. Arthur J. Lockard, Jr.; Executive Director Dr. René J. Freret; President Emeritus

November Prayer Letter

.

Dear Partners of the BEAMS ministry,



Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ! Thank you for your prayers and financial support. What a busy month for the home office. Three special projects were picked up for delivery. Bro. Michael Schorr from Seeds of Grace Transport Ministries picked up and delivered Bibles for Missionary Matt Wilkerson and Missionary Joe Hendrigsman. Bro. Ray and his son came and picked up two pallets of Bibles for Missionary Jack Henderson. It is a joy to work with several ministries and individuals that partner with us in Sending the Whole Word to the whole world.



We have recently been blessed to have recipients of BEAMS Bibles visit the office. This month was no exception. Bro. Reño and his wife Sis. Lany Rose visited the office. Bro. Reño is a second-generation pastor in the Philippines. They were so thankful for the Bibles that BEAMS provided because of your generosity. Only in eternity will the fruits of your sacrificial giving be revealed.

We are only two months away from the start of the New Year. BEAMS Bible Reading Day is Sunday, January 5, 2025. We have Bible reading checklists for churches to help encourage their members to read through the Bible. Pastor call or email the office if you would like to avail them to your members. February 2, 2025, is BEAMS Bible Day! This is a Sunday that we ask pastors to pray about taking up an offering for Bibles. This year we are raising funds to print Cebuano and English Bibles for the Philippines. Materials on these two days are being prepared for mailing.

Rhonda and I had a busy travel month in October. I was privileged to be on the Ordination Council of my cousin along with my father in Pennsylvania. We were honored to be a part of Liberty Baptist Church of Sarasota Florida's Mission Month. Despite the hurricane damage in the area, they continued on. I preached at the Academy's chapel and 5 precious young people made a profession of faith. I presented the BEAMS ministry, preached and Rhonda taught a children's class. We are praying for the many victims of the recent hurricanes.

National BEAMS Bible Conference February 24-25, 2025 Hosted by Faith Baptist Church, Gulfport, Mississippi Until next month, may the Lord bless and keep you,

Dr. Arthur J. Lockard, Jr.

Psalm 119:130



Thank You for BEAMS Bibles

Greetings to you in the name of our Lord Saviour Jesus

With due respect and honour I would like to thank you and your esteemed organization for providing us (Himalayan Baptist Church Council of Sikkim) with (English and Nepali) Bibles. It was a great help for us and to all the new believers as well. I wrote this to appreciate your good deeds and encouragement.

Field Coordinator of Himalayan Baptist Church

We are very happy and we highly thanked you people for the support you gave us through providing us with the hard copies of the Beams Bibles, indeed there is high need.

Our dear brothers and sisters in Christ we thank you so much for the support and it our prayer that you continue praying with us in Uganda, Tororo for the more sup-

Faithful,

Ombula Musa

An Elder of Mbula Baptist Church/Local Missionary

Thanks very much for your efforts in coping and shipping the Bible to the nation, I have received a copy which was a blessing to me, given to me by Pastor Noah from the US serves in Bap-

About me I am Yasir Abdallah Adam, am Darfurian Sudanese refugee from Full Islamic background in Uganda, Arua City.

May you be blessed as I ask you to pray for me for God's grace & to pray for all Sudanese during this running war in the coun-

Yasir Abdallah Adam

Hello, I am Litze Choque,

I am Bolivian Sorry, I don't speak English but I think I have a basic level.

I am very grateful for the Bible that was given to me, it is a blessing to my life.

Kind regards, God bless you

Dear the family of Beams receive my sincere greetings and that of my family and my children ministry here in Kenya. I'm brother Francis Juma from Moisbridge, Kenya and a born again Christian serving as a children ministry leader here at my local church. I'm writing to inform you that my wife Maurine has received your Bible gift and we are so much God bless you all in the mighty name of Jesus thankful as a family.

Christ. Your younger brother from Kenya For the praise of God. Francis Juma

Hello, my name is Rocio Milagros Calisaya. I am 18 years old. First of all, I would like to thank you for this beautiful gift that has so much significance because its teachings have changed my life. I know that it will be my companion in my spiritual journey. Thank you very much and may God bless you and guide your steps always. Thank

The Holy Bible is a gift that reminds me of Gods promise, "I will never leave thee nor forsake thee." (Heb. 13:5)

From, Iglesia Bautista Redención, Tacna, Peru Missionaries Robert & Sara Stover